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PCL Computer Apprenticeship Program ñ  

PCL Receives an Ontario Trillium Foundation Grant 

We are very excited to an-
nounce that PCL was success-
ful in its application for a 
grant from the Ontario Tril-
lium Foundation (OTF) and 
received $66,100 to launch 
our Computer Apprenticeship 
Program (CAP) for youth 
with developmental disabili-
ties. The OTF grants were 
awarded during a ceremony at 
Queen Street Commons Caf® 
on January 27, 2016. Daiene 
Vernile, MPP for Kitchener 
Center and Carly Greco rep-
resenting Catherine Fife, 
MPP for Kitchener-Waterloo 
were there to congratulate the 
7 local organizations that re-
ceived funding this year. 
ñThe work that organiza-
tions like Parents for Com-
munity Living have been 
doing in Waterloo Region 
has helped to create the 
kind of stronger, more in-
clusive community, in which 
we all want to live,ò said 
Catherine Fife.  
PCL CAP is a result of inno-
vative thinking and collabora-
tion between PCL as a non-
profit organization, Waterloo 
Region Catholic and Public 
School Boards and Wilmot 

Technologies representing the 
tech sector.  The program 
launched the program on Feb-
ruary 16, 2016, and we wish 
our first students all the best 
on their path to learning about 
computers, Microsoft Office, 
web and game design, and 
coding. Dolphin Technolo-
gies, a company that has a 
vision and strong belief in 
hiring people with disabilities 
and helping them find jobs 
with other employers in the 
region, is also offering their 
support, and is ready to assist 
our graduates with looking for 
internships and jobs. 
Developmental Services On-
tario produces an annual com-
munity profile summary out-

lining key intake and applica-
tion data for the Waterloo 

Region. The 2014-15 sum-
mary results indicate that the 

top personal goal of those 
coming into the developmen-

tal service system was to find 
employment and acquire as-
sistance with transitioning 

from school to employment. 
Key strengths and areas of 

interest included learning 
more about computers. This 

program addresses these in-
terests and dreams. All of our 

partners were very enthusias-
tic about the program from 

the get-go and everybody we 
shared our vision with imme-

diately came on board and 
helped. Our landlord, Water-
loo Property Management 

Company has also partnered 
with us, renovating the space 

upstairs at 30 Dupont St. E, 
so that it could accommodate 

our students. KidsAbility 
generously donated refur-

bished laptops for us to use in 
the classroom. We are 
thrilled to have hired Maria 

Lam as our instructor for this 
new program. We are very 

excited that all the pieces 
came together in a short time 

frame and we have launched 
the program sucessfully! 
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pared treats for the kids to en-
joy: there was fruit, tasty fresh 

danishes and muffins. The chil-
dren were busy completing 
Santa crafts, colouring and glu-

ing cotton balls to Santaôs hat. 
Each one of them had a chance 

to sit on Santaôs lap and pose 
for a picture. Everyone re-

ceived a candy cane from San-
ta. Malabar also had a designat-

ed caroling area with Christmas 
music and staff sang Christmas 
tunes together with the  

children.  
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 Parents for Community Living 

would like to extend our grati-

tude to the Kitchener and Wa-

terloo Community Foundation 

and the Landmann Family 

Fund for a generous donation 

that they provided us in No-

vember of 2015. This is the 

third time that the Landmann 

Family Fund has chosen to 

invest in PCL and we intend to 

use these funds for Board ap-

proved projects. 

Our wonderful staff always go 
above and beyond taking care 

of the people who live in our 
homes, but Christmas time is 

always special. To make sure 
that our Malabar and Casey 

kids had a truly magical 
Christmas, one of our staff 
asked her husband to volunteer 

and be our Santa for the day. 
Needless to say that the lunch 

with Santa was the highlight of 
the holiday season for many of 

those kids. Malabar and Casey 
staff, as well as families, pre-

KW Community Foundation 

Landmann Family Fund Grant  

Breakfast with Santa at Malabar  

PCL received $13,303 

through our Christmas 

Mailout campaign 2015. This 

year we were raising funds to 

make the Stanwood bathroom 

accessible. We would like to 

thank everybody for their  

continued support ! 
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In January 2016 Deborah B.  
joined the ladies at Jacquel-
ineôs home. She moved in 
after several visits to the 
home. Deborah is a wonder-
ful young lady who brings 
her upbeat personality to the 
home.  She is very social and 
has quickly made good 
friendships with each of the 
ladies.  She has a great sense 
of humor.  She enjoys spend-
ing time with the group play-

ing cards and working on 
puzzles and conversing with 
everyone.  She has many 
great connections in the 
community and does vari-
ous volunteer jobs. 
Naturally, there will be an 
adjustment period for Debo-
rah, her family and the la-

dies, moving out of a 
parentôs home is never easy 

for anybody. But Deborah 
seems to be settling in well 

Deborah B. Joining PCL 

Super Bowl Party  
The guys from Blueridge, 
Pastern Trail, Westheights 
and Evelyn got together for a 
Super Bowl party this year 
featuring the Denver Broncos 
and Carolina Panthers.  Pas-
tern Trail staff prepared 
black beans and rice for din-
ner as well as a really tasty 

salad. Kyle made amazing 
nachos for everyone. The 
culinary highlight of the day 
was Donnaôs football bread 
loaf with hummus. After the 
meal everybody got together 
in the recreation room to 
watch a defensive battle 
between the two teams. 

Veronica Creighton passed 
away on December 14, 2015 
in her home, after battling 
with Alzheimerôs disease for 
the past few years. She was 
surrounded with care and 
love from the staff who 
worked with her and her 
housemates. Veronica has 
been with PCL for over 20 
years and will be remem-
bered and missed for her 
impish sense of humour, her 
fondness for shopping and 

        Veronica ñ Celebration of Life 
On January 12, 2016, Ve-
ronicaôs sisters Jenny and 
Elspeth organized a Cele-
bration of Life ceremony in 
Veronicaôs memory at St. 
Francis of Assissi Church in 
Kitchener. Her family and 
friends gathered together to 
share their memories of 
Veronica and to celebrate 
her life.  
 
Rest in peace, Veronica. 

with the new routines, sur-
rounded by her new friends.  

The Jacqueline ladies are 
really into healthy eating and 

active lifestyle, which Debo-
rah will enjoy. There will be 

a lot of fun to be shared: 
crafts, concerts, dinners and 
coffee dates at Williams are 

just a few of the fun activities 
that the ladies participate in 

regularly.     

Don Cameron Joining PCL Golf Tournament as Honorary Chair 

PCL is proud to announce 
that Don Cameron, who for 
many years has been the 
ñVoice of Kitchener Rang-
ersò, is now representing our 
Golf Tournament as Honor-
ary Chair. Throughout his 
professional career he has 
been involved in a lot of 
philanthropic and community 
activities, like the famous 
Potato Night for the House of 

Friendship. Don brings 
with him years of media 
and public relations experi-
ence combined with a big 
heart and desire to improve 
our community.  
Our PCL Annual Golf 
Tournament has grown  
since its launch more than 
ten years ago. The PCL  
Golf Tournament raises 
funds to improve the lives 

of individuals with develop-
mental disabilities in our 
care. This yearôs Golf Tour-
nament proceeds will sup-
port PCL DREAM Club 
program at the CORE Life-
style and Recreation Com-
plex.  
 
Thank you very much, Don, 
for coming on board! 

There was so much friendly 
chatter and laughter. The 
party coincided with Paulôs 
birthday, so there was a 
birthday cake and gifts to 
complete the evening. Eve-
rybody had so much fun. 


